JM/JC/U8706831

17th February, 1995

Dr. McMillin, 220 Knock Road Belfast 5

Dear Dr. McMillin,

re: Claire Roberts, dob 10.1.87

Claire was reviewed at outpatients on the 16th February 1995 for the first time since the 2nd November 1993. On that occasion Mrs. Roberts and I had agreed we should carry out a chromosome analysis, a CT scan and arrange a review with Professor Nevin in 6 months time.

Clinic: 16.2.95

The chromosome analysis was carried out that day and this showed a normal female karyotype.

Subsequently Mrs. Roberts cancelled the CT scan and appointment with Professor Nevin.

Today Mrs. Roberts tells me that Claire has been keeping very well from a general point of view, apart from a recent episode of flu. She has had no convulsions since September 1991 and I have suggested that she be gradually weaned off the Epilim. The present dose is 200 mg in the morning and 300 mg at night. I have suggested that she carry this out over a 3 month period.

Mrs. Roberts still does not wish for Claire to have a CT scan carried out

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Joan Major, M.B., D.C.H. Associate Specialist in Paediatrics